
 

FROM THE
OFFICE OF THE

MAYOR Downtown Hoops Fest which featured the opening ofDowntown Hoops Fest which featured the opening of
the Larry Bird Museum including Larry himself.the Larry Bird Museum including Larry himself.

Welcome to the monthly newsletter from The Office of the Mayor, curated by Mayor Brandon SakbunWelcome to the monthly newsletter from The Office of the Mayor, curated by Mayor Brandon Sakbun
himself. This newsletter highlights upcoming city events, street closures, city project updates, publichimself. This newsletter highlights upcoming city events, street closures, city project updates, public
safety information, and whatever else Mayor Brandon thinks you all, the citizens, should be informedsafety information, and whatever else Mayor Brandon thinks you all, the citizens, should be informed
of.of.

"Summer has kicked off in full swing here in Terre Haute. In May we saw the return of a legend, with
the opening of the Larry Bird Museum. We kicked off several construction projects and began paving
across the city. This month two goals are beginning the process of redeveloping the old police station
on Wabash and finalizing demolition on over 20 residential structures on the condemned property list.
We continue to focus on addressing blight in an effort to revitalize and reimagine our city.

Please join me at the State of the City update on June 18th at the Convention Center. I will provide an
update on our housing efforts, public safety, quality of life projects, and an objective analysis of the
administrations progress. If you are unable to attend, a video of the update will be posted to the City ofCity of
Terre Haute's YouTube ChannelTerre Haute's YouTube Channel.

-Mayor Brandon-Mayor Brandon

 
JUNE CITY EVENTSJUNE CITY EVENTS

This month is FULL of events as weThis month is FULL of events as we
move into our spring seasonmove into our spring season
programming!programming!

Check out what city events areCheck out what city events are
happening this month in Terrehappening this month in Terre
Haute!Haute!

Event ListEvent List

DEPARTMENT
SPOTLIGHT
RedevelopmentRedevelopment

CURRENT REDEVELOPMENT
PROJECT UPDATES
Downtown Hotel ProjectDowntown Hotel Project

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCraGJwThtSp-5jar_ci78ag
https://terrehaute.in.gov/events
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qo8y6eg9HV0
https://terrehaute.in.gov/311-non-emergency-citizen-contact-center.html
http://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=d70e3167-7396-4685-8b79-1e58ed0e90aa


JUNE STREETJUNE STREET
CLOSURESCLOSURES

​
Click Click Here Here to view all of the plannedto view all of the planned
street closures within the city limitsstreet closures within the city limits
for the month of June.*for the month of June.*

*For additional Street closure
information please follow our City of
Terre Haute Facebook page.

Mayor Brandon Sakbun during the first
'Mile with the Mayor' in May. Join the
next 'Mile with the Mayor' on June 4th.
Continue reading for more information.

THE MAYORS YOUTHTHE MAYORS YOUTH
COUNCILCOUNCIL

This project is one of two expected to deliver a significant
multi-million-dollar investment, positively impacting
downtown Terre Haute and the surrounding area. In April,
the Redevelopment Commission approved the release of a
Request for Proposals (RFP) for the Downtown Hotel
Project, located at the northwest corner of 7th Street and
Wabash Avenue. In June, the Commission will open and
review the submitted proposals. The successful proposal will
be selected during the July Redevelopment Commission
meeting, with site development to commence shortly
thereafter.

1212thth & Wabash Police Department Building Demolition & Wabash Police Department Building Demolition

This project is one of two expected to deliver a significant
multi-million-dollar investment, positively impacting
downtown Terre Haute and the surrounding area. An
Invitation to Bid for the demolition of the building is expected
to be advertised in June. Mayor Sakbun and the Department
of Redevelopment have prioritized converting this property
from an unsightly, underutilized space into a productive
community asset. A Request for Proposals (RFP) seeking a
multi-use facility will soon be released by the
Redevelopment Commission.

SWA-2P(R): Seabury Avenue – 11th Street to 13thSWA-2P(R): Seabury Avenue – 11th Street to 13th
StreetStreet

This project involves the comprehensive removal of existing
pavement, curbs, drive approaches, trees, stumps, and
sidewalks, followed by the construction of new pavement,
curbs and gutters, sidewalks, ADA ramps, driveways, a new
storm sewer system, tree planting, signage, pavement
markings, and seeding within the project area.

The project will be entirely funded through the Community
Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program, utilizing Federal
funds. The work performed under this contract is part of a
project receiving direct Federal financial assistance from the
Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD).

EPA BrownfieldsEPA Brownfields

Phase 1 and Phase 2 assessments are ongoing at several
brownfield sites within Terre Haute. The primary focus of the
EPA’s Brownfields Program is the identification,
assessment, and remediation of these sites. Transforming
brownfields into greenfields benefits the entire community.
The Department of Redevelopment is dedicated to creating
a cleaner environment for everyone to live, work, and play.
As Round 2 of the Brownfields grants concludes, expect a
significantly increased emphasis on remediation in Round 3.

HousingHousing

New home development in the City of Terre Haute has
nearly tripled in the past year! Mayor Sakbun and the
Department of Redevelopment are committed to addressing
the housing shortage that our community, like many others,
is facing. With several large employers planning to establish
operations in Terre Haute and Vigo County, significant new
home development efforts will continue.

https://www.terrehaute.in.gov/mayors-office/june-street-closings
https://terrehaute.in.gov/departments/engineering/may-street-closures


Mayor Sakbun announces the
development of The Mayor's Youth
Council. He will be working with the
Vigo County School Corporation to
select a group of 2024/2025 high
school seniors. These students will
have an immersive experience in
local government.

Formal announcements to come.

The Department of Redevelopment recently received a
substantial number of parcels from the county. Title work on
these properties is ongoing, with the ultimate goal of
developing new homes on these sites.

 Mullen Flats, a 42-unit supportive housing and tax-
credit development providing housing for chronically
homeless individuals, is currently under construction.
Heritage Landing, a 46-unit senior housing facility, is
expected to begin construction in Fall 2024.

MISSED MINGLE WITH THE MAYOR?
Read the updates Mayor Brandon provided.Read the updates Mayor Brandon provided.

Park ImprovementsPark Improvements
Rea Park:Rea Park: Construction of a temporary clubhouse is underway. The temporary facility will host the First
Tee Indiana golf program for kids.
Herz-Rose Park:Herz-Rose Park: On schedule with the support of ARPA funds, aiming to bid in June and select a
contractor in July.
Dobbs Park Pond:Dobbs Park Pond: Unable to add catfish to the pond.
Master Plans:Master Plans: Ongoing development of five-year master plans for parks to guide budget decisions and
keep the community informed.

Community AmenitiesCommunity Amenities
Study:Study: Ongoing study to design a pool and sports complex, with exploration of long-term funding
options.
Funding:Funding: CIB bonds available up to $3.5 million. Initial funding from the States Ready Program was not
as expected, prompting discussions with the private sector. Updates expected by August.

Boys and Girls Club (Chauncey Rose Property)Boys and Girls Club (Chauncey Rose Property)
Jurisdiction:Jurisdiction: Decisions are in the hands of the board and school corporation. The city does not have
jurisdiction over this matter.

North 19th and Beech St. FactoryNorth 19th and Beech St. Factory
EPA Involvement:EPA Involvement: The EPA is conducting contamination tests to determine eligibility for emergency
cleanup.

Indiana State University ProjectsIndiana State University Projects
Projects:Projects: Two construction projects, including a year-long renovation of the Technology Building along
Cherry and 6th St.
Impact:Impact: Expect congestion on Cherry St. during the renovation period.

East Side InfrastructureEast Side Infrastructure
Upcoming Work:Upcoming Work: Installation of flashing stop signs at Fruitridge and Margaret.
Future Plans:Future Plans: Collaboration with engineering firms to start construction next year, connecting New
Margaret with Margaret to improve traffic flow and increase residential development.

Join Mayor Brandon at the next 'Mingle with the Mayor' on Tuesday, June 18th, from 3pm-4pm at GrandJoin Mayor Brandon at the next 'Mingle with the Mayor' on Tuesday, June 18th, from 3pm-4pm at Grand
Traverse Pie Company.Traverse Pie Company.

Complimentary pie and coffee refreshments are sponsored every month by MAJESTIC CARE OF TERRE HAUTE and MAJESTIC
CARE OF DEMING PARK.  



Coupon is for dine in only.Coupon is for dine in only.









Join us in Terre Haute for an amazing week of Juneteenth festivities from June 11th to June 15th!
Experience a health fair, 'Young, Black, and Empowered' event for teens, and a thrilling business pitch
competition. Kick off the weekend with a live band on Friday, leading to Saturday's main celebration
featuring a Black Business Expo, 3-on-3 basketball tournament, delicious food, gospel hour, and a bike
giveaway. Then head to the American Legion Post 340 for a family-friendly afterparty with fireworks
show and free food. Don't miss out! Visit www.terrehauteday.com for details and join us in celebrating
freedom and community unity!



 



"The United Way and City of Terre Haute Grant Program is a tool that allows small businesses and
non-profits an opportunity to apply for needed funding. These grants are possible because of funds
from the American Rescue Plan Act. The program will allow the city to grow its small business
community and provide needed support for Hoosiers hit hardest the past few years due to the
pandemic and inflation. Programs like this one embody the true spirit of local government; an



opportunity to create a rising tide that lifts all boats.”
- Mayor Brandon- Mayor Brandon

"On the latest episode of Mondays with the MaMondays with the Mayoryor, Mayor Brandon sits down with Kilie Smith, the
Assistant Superintendent of Parks & Recreation. They highlighted all of the summer programs from Parks &
Recreation, to what's currently going on at Fairbanks Park, and more!

-Mayor Brandon-Mayor Brandon



"Join me in person for a leisurely walk around our beautiful parks and trails while we discuss
our city, plans, and hang out! Let's all take STEPS to improve the public health in our
community."

-Mayor Brandon-Mayor Brandon



OUR CITY RECYCLING LOCATION IS OPEN!OUR CITY RECYCLING LOCATION IS OPEN!
 

THE STREETS DEPARTMENT LOCATED AT 1329 Deming StreetTHE STREETS DEPARTMENT LOCATED AT 1329 Deming Street
Terre Haute, IN 47807 IS NOW ACCEPTING RECYCLABLES!Terre Haute, IN 47807 IS NOW ACCEPTING RECYCLABLES!



 
We will be receiving a larger recycling bin in the month of May. Our glass recycling effortsWe will be receiving a larger recycling bin in the month of May. Our glass recycling efforts
will begin this month as well. Stay tuned for more announcements!will begin this month as well. Stay tuned for more announcements!



Do you have a municipal issue to report?
Large item pickup at your city residence?
Contact 311! A FREE FREE city resource.

How to contactHow to contact | What can I report?What can I report?

MATTRESS AND LARGE ITEMMATTRESS AND LARGE ITEM
DROP OFF LOCATIONDROP OFF LOCATION

City residents are being offered a new service fromCity residents are being offered a new service from
Vigo County!Vigo County!

Vigo County Solid Waste Management has opened
a collection site taking in old mattresses and living
room furniture.

Drop off items at 3230 E Haythorne Ave.*Drop off items at 3230 E Haythorne Ave.*
Every Mon, Tues, Wed-Every Mon, Tues, Wed- 9am to 3:30pm
First Saturday of every month-First Saturday of every month- 10am to 2pm

*Limit of 2 mattresses/box springs per visit, limit of one

couch/love seat/recliner per visit.

 

https://terrehaute.in.gov/311-non-emergency-citizen-contact-center.html
https://terrehaute.in.gov/media/files/311-informational-graphic.jpg/view


 
CITY OF TERRE HAUTECITY OF TERRE HAUTE
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Unsubscribe | Update Profile | Constant Contact Data Notice

https://www.facebook.com/TerreHauteMayor
https://twitter.com/City_TerreHaute
https://www.youtube.com/@cityofterrehaute1015
https://terrehaute.in.gov/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/61286297/
http://www.constantcontact.com/legal/about-constant-contact
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